
Town of Raymond
Solid Fuel Permit

FAQ's

Where do I get my permit?

You can either pick up a permit at Raymond Town Office on Webbs Mills Road or at Raymond
Public Safety on Roosevelt Trail.

Can I install my stove before I get a permit?

Yes you can, as long as you follow either the NFPA 211 standards or the UL listed standards that
come with your device. You can always contact us at either Raymond Public Safety or Code
Enforcement, if you have any questions. (NFPA 211 copies may be obtained on the State Fire
Marshall Website)

Is there a fee associated with the inspection?

Yes the one-time-fee of $25.00 will be charged for the inspection, paid to the Town of Raymond.

Do I need to have my stove inspected even if it is not a new installation?

The Ordinance states that any modifications to the stove will necessitate an inspection. 
You should also check with your Homeowners policy to be sure your stove is on your policy.
Many companies require an inspection of your stove. Some companies may actually deny your
claim if there is a problem with your stove and it was not on your policy.

Does the Fire department inspect chimneys also?

No, however we have a list of contractors that can inspect and clean your chimney.


